



	SCH: 2021110271
	Project Title: Village Specific Plan
	Lead Agency: Town of Apple Valley
	Contact Name: Daniel Alcayaga, Planning Manager
	Email: dalcayaga@applevalley.org  
	Phone Number: 760-240-7200
	Project Location: Town of Apple Valley                                                   San Bernardino
	Project Decription Proposed actions location andor consequences: The proposed Village Specific Plan guides the long-term development and redevelopment of 651± acres along a 1.5-mile segment of State Highway 18, including the Village commercial area and parcels to the north and south. It revises land use designations and sets forth development standards and guidelines in the context of 5 planning Districts to establish a community vision and strengthen the economic health of the Planning Area. Proposed circulation improvements are intended to minimize traffic conflicts, integrate multimodal facilties, and improve access and safety throughout the area.

The area is already significantly developed with commercial, residential and industrial land uses. The Specific Plan is expected to result in both new development on vacant sites and redevelopment of currently under-utilized lands. The Specific Plan is the policy document that establishes the standards by which these projects would be considered in the future.
	would reduce or avoid that effect: Biological Resources: Significant impacts could occur to sensitive species. Mitigation measures include the need for site-specific biological resources surveys, including species surveys, and nesting bird surveys

Cultural Resources: Significant impacts to sub-surface resources could occur. Mitigation measures include site-specific cultural resource surveys and monitoring of development sites by archaeologists and Tribal monitors, as necessary.

Geological Resources: Significant impacts associated with seismic hazards could occur. Mitigation measures require the preparation of geotechnical analyses for development projects.
i
Greenhouse Gas Emissions: Build out of the project will result in significant increases in GHG emissions. Although feasible mitigation is included in the EIR, including conformance with the Town's CAP and use of alternative energy, impacts are expected to be significant and unavoidable.

Noise: Residential development in Districts 4 and 5 could experience high noise levels. Noise impact analyses are required to assure that projects meet the Town's exterior and interior noise standards.

Traffic: Increased traffic in and around the Planning Area could result in significant impacts. Mitigation measures require improvements at Navajo and Powhatan, and  on Powhatan between Navajo and Central.
	agencies and the public: There were no areas of controversy.
	Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project: California Department of Transportation
California Department of Fish and Wildlife
San Bernardino County Flood Control District
Regional Water Quality Control Board


